17-27 Bankin St, Katandra West, 3634 Phone: (03) 58283350 Fax: (03) 58283512

katandra.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

No: 36 Wed 13th November, 2019



Principal: Marcia Waters

NOVEMBER

Mon 11th to Wed 13th

—Year 3/4

Ballarat Camp

Mon 18th — School Council

Meeting

Wed 20th—Year 5/6 visit Men's Shed p.m.

Fri 29th — Year 5/6 PD sessions

DECEMBER

Tues 3rd — SCHOOL CONCERT

Thurs 5th and Fri 6th — Life Ed

Dome

Tues 10th — Orientation Day Fri 20th — End of School Year. DATES TO REMEMBER

This week's volunteers on the Thursday Night Cricket Tea Roster are:



Leanne Ireland, Perret-Mann Family, Felmingham Family and Jedd Wright School Council on chips.

Next week's Roster is:

Jo Harry, Newby Family and S. Smith Family with Keith Maples School Council on chips.



Raffle Tickets going home with this week's Newsletter

CONCERT RAFFLE DONATIONS:

We need your help to make our annual Concert Raffle a success.

Each child is asked to donate an item, each class has been assigned what to bring to ensure we have a variety of items. If all donations can be back to the school by no later than Wednesday 27th November, so that we can organize prizes.

Foundation / 1: Chocolates and Lollies

2 / 3: Christmas Decorations

4 / 5: Christmas Merchandise (tea towels, platters, placemats etc)

5 / 6: Christmas related Hamper Food (Christmas shortbread,

festive pretzels etc)

Please do not supply any fresh, perishable items with quick used by dates, or that require refrigeration.

Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best

TRANSITION

Last Thursday our 11 2020 Foundation students came to school for the morning. They enjoyed the activities on offer, including time with our current Year 4/5 students who will be their buddies in 2020. Our next transition session is one that all students will be involved in. On **Tuesday 10th December** our Year 6 students will spend the day at their chosen secondary school. All other students (including the 2020 Foundation students) will spend half the day working with their 2020 class and teacher in their 2020 classroom. Students in the 2020 4/5/6 class will meet their Foundation Buddy for 2020 (note that some 2020 Year 4 students will be "Back Up Buddies" due to uneven numbers).

YEAR 3/4 BALLARAT CAMP

All reports from the Ballarat Camp are positive, with students participating in many exciting opportunities. Some students even struck it rich panning for gold at Sovereign Hill! I'm sure they will all sleep well tonight and give their families an extra long hug after being away for two nights. Thank you to Trudie for taking time off work to be a part of the camp.











GRANDPARENTS DAY

We welcomed a number of Grandparents to Katandra West primary School today who were visiting our F-2 students. Lots of fun was had by all. A big thank you to the Grandparents that were able to come into school and share the experience with their grandchild. Also a huge thank you to Amy van Popering for baking the scones for the afternoon tea, delicious! I hope to include photos next week.

IPAD LEASE PROGRAM

A reminder to families that the notices for the iPad Lease Program are due back at school **Friday 22nd November.** It is important that they are returned on time to ensure they are ready for pick up before the end of the school year. It was brought to my attention that the "pink" iPad Lease Program Options notice, included the 2019 program pricing. I will send home the correct information today (if I catch them all after camp) or tomorrow. Also, please note that if there are families with students in Year 5/6 in 2020, you are able to join the program if you

haven't already done so, or upgrade your child's iPad if you would like. Please contact the office for the relevant information if this is the case.

MEN'S SHED & BUNNINGS

Students in Year 5 and Year 6 will visit the Katandra West & District Men's Shed next **Wednesday 20th November.** They will participate in some hands on activities with representatives from Bunnings and the Men's Shed.

Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best

Student profile Page 3

NAME: Will M GRADE: 5

TEACHER: Mr McDonald FAVOURITE FOOD: Pizza FAVOURITE GAME: Soccer

FRIENDS at SCHOOL: Hunter, Cooper P and Ky

WHAT HAVE YOU BEEN LEARNING? The Author's Purpose

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Blue

FAVOURITE TOY/THING: Soccer ball and Motor bike BEST THING ABOUT SCHOOL: Playing with my mates

WHEN I GROW UP: Architect or soccer player FAVOURITE HOLIDAY DESTINATION: Thailand

WHICH SCHOOOL VALUE IS YOUR STRENGTH? WHY? Be Your Best—so I can be a good role

model for everyone in the school.



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

Foundation/1: Esther

2/3: Parker



READING AWARDS

Audrey Smith Jack N Jed Zoe

Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best



You're invited to the MOOROOPNA KINDERGART 50th Anniversary Celebration

Join us in celebrating a half century of educational excellence with a smoking ceremony, sausage sizzle, children's activities and more!

Friday 22nd November, 11am

Save the Children Mooroopna Kindergarten 17 O'Brien Street, Mooroopna VIC 3629 Please RSVP by Friday, 15 November

Reem Hasib at reem.hasib@savethechildren.org.au

If you're a former student and have any memorabilia you'd like to share at this event, please contact Reem Hasib at the email address above.

STC01652

Tickets: \$20 presale or \$30 at the Gate, with Children Free (under 12) from www.eventbrite.com.au & Focus Cards & Gifts, Maude St Mall Shepparton

Midland Hwy, Shepparton-Mooroopn